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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform members of the capital programme for this committee for the forthcoming financial year (2008/09).

2
BACKGROUND

2.1 Full Council approved the 5 year capital programme for 2008/13 on 4 March 2008.

3 SCHEMES

3.1 For next year we have removed the Housing Revenue schemes from the five year capital programme to reflect the forthcoming sock transfer.  There are 3 schemes for this committee relating to housing general fund, which total £358,000.  These are shown in the table below:

	
	2008/09

	
	£

	Housing General Fund 
	 

	Landlord/Tenant Grants
	100,000

	Equity Release Loans
	138,000

	Disabled Facilities Grants
	120,000

	Total Housing Committee
	358,000


3.2 The budget for Disabled Facilities Grants is based on our allocation for 2007/08 of £72,000.  This is because at the time of preparing our estimates we had not received notification from Government Office North West (GONW) of our allocation for 2008/09.  Funding represents 60% of the scheme total, therefore the gross budget equals £120,000.

3.3 We have now received our notification for 2008/09 and this will be £79,000.  After discussion with housing staff we intend to meet the extra amount necessary of £5,000 ie to meet our 40% share from the Equity Release Loans Scheme.  Incidentally GONW have informed us it is no longer necessary for councils to top up their allocations by 40%.  However in our case this budget has always been fully committed at a very early stage in the financial year and therefore we propose topping up the scheme using our resources as planned.

3.4 The amended programme 2008/09 will now be:

	
	Original Estimate

£
	Additional Approvals

£
	Total Budget

£



	Housing General Fund 
	 
	
	

	Landlord/Tenant Grants
	100,000
	
	

	Equity Release Loans
	138,000
	-5,000
	133,000

	Disabled Facilities Grants
	120,000
	12,000
	132,000

	Total Housing Committee
	358,000
	7,000
	265,000


3.5 During the closure of our housing general fund capital accounts there will inevitably be some slippage on schemes in the current year (2007/08).  A report will be brought to committee in June/July giving further details.  At the moment we are assuming the revised housing revenue account budget for 2007/08 will be spent as estimated.  Any changes will be reported during the closure of our accounts.  

3.6 As in previous years responsible officers will complete and update capital evaluation sheets for each scheme.  These will be reported quarterly to members to give an indication of progress on schemes.

4 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

4.1 Note the report.

JANE PEARSON

FINANCIAL SERVICES MANAGER

JP4-08/AC

4 MARCH 2008
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